
ITEM NO.


REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR DEVELOPMENT SERVICES


TO THE CABINET 


ON   28th  MAY 2002


TITLE: 
NHS LIFT: INVOLVEMENT OF SALFORD CITY COUNCIL


RECOMMENDATIONS:

That Cabinet:-

1)
Confirms its approval after consideration to the competitive negotiated procedures for the EU procurement process and for the City Council being named as contracting authority in the OJEC Notice seeking a private sector partner for the Manchester, Salford and Trafford NHS Lift Company.

2)
Confirms that the City Council would wish to be represented on the evaluation 

            and selection panel.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

The NHS LIFT Project now wishes to advertise for a private sector partner.  In order to preserve the City Council’s right to procure services from the Company at a future date it is necessary to be named as a contracting authority in the OJEC Notice.  It is also preferable for the City Council to be involved in the selection process.  Whilst being named as a contracting authority does not commit the Council to being a full participant in the company, it preserves its right to procure services through the company at a future date.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
(Available for public inspection)   

The Strategic Service Development Plan for the Salford, Manchester and Trafford

Partnership


CONTACT OFFICER: 
MALCOLM SYKES


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S): 
 All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Pledge 3: A clean and healthy City.


NHS LIFT: INVOLVEMENT OF SALFORD CITY COUNCIL
1.0
Cabinet will recall that at their meeting on 16th April they endorsed the Strategic Service Development Plan for the Manchester, Salford and Trafford NHS LIFT Project.

2.0 The LIFT Project is about to commence the procurement of a private sector partner.  This partner will provide investment, ensure the delivery of specified projects and work in partnership with named public sector organisations through the medium of a separate company (LIFT Co) established for that purpose.

3.0 The process starts with placing a notice in the Official Journal of the European Communities inviting interested parties to tender.  This notice needs to specify the contracting authorities.  These are organisations who may contract with the LIFT Co, once established, for the provision of buildings and facilities management services.

4.0 The clear legal advice which we have received from the LIFT Project is that in order to preserve their rights to become a member of the Strategic Partnering Agreement, (and procure services from the LIFT Co) local authorities must be named in the OJEC Notice as contracting authorities.  This does not commit local authorities to become part of the SPA but it does preserve their right to do so and also to be involved in the evaluation and selection of a private sector partner.  If local authorities are not named in the notice they cannot procure services from LIFT Co at a later date.

5.0 Clearly it would be advantageous for the City Council to retain this right.  Therefore it is recommended that Cabinet:-

i) Confirms its approval after consideration to the competitive negotiated procedures for the EU procurement process and for the City Council being named as a contracting authority in the OJEC Notice seeking a private sector partner for the LIFT Company.

ii) Confirms that the City Council would wish to be represented on the evaluation and selection panel.

Councillor B Warner

Lead Member for Development Services
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